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                         COM 00010-2008

Dear Lee Norris

Senior Policy Advisor            
I understand it may be you that responds to us on behalf of - 
The Minister for Communities and 
Disability Services Lindy Nelson-Carr MP,     
More examples of vicious and sadistic attacks from these highly unethical, arrogant and publicly deceptive Society Officials they have been persecuting and discriminating at will against volunteers and paid staff that they perceive of not being able to stand up to them.

We will keep exposing these highly unethical, arrogant and publicly deceptive Society 

Officials till me receive justice, no matter how long it takes or how many governments it takes. 

Also inform the Minister for Communities and Disability Services Lindy Nelson-Carr MP, can she get these Society thieves to return the many many thousands of dollars of equipment I CONDITIONALL DONATED TO THEM as they want to use their property. 

By the past behaviour of all of you with me, you public servants may feel self-righteous and smug and obviously not know or care what it is like to be poor, disadvantaged or mentally ill I do. 
So the more you try to cover up for these highly unethical, arrogant and publicly deceptive Society Officials the more you increase our passion to expose them.

I personally because of their vicious and sadistic attacks on my family have already exposed them and all the public servants that have covered up for them.                                               On every international available electronically method there is.

And we will continually expose any individual or department that agrees with these highly unethical, arrogant and publicly deceptive Society Officials.



These vicious and sadistic attacks about my character via my wife got them the result they wanted my wife having a nervous breakdown.
                                          



More examples of their vicious and sadistic attacks

 

Mr Marc King                                                               Kate Hann

President                                                                        12 Gelling St

St Vincent De Paul Society                                           Cairns 4870

15th August 14, 2003

Dear Mr King

I have had time away from S.V.D.P. through sickness, and have just come back to hear talk of People making actuations against Rhonda Wallace, Supervisor at 30 Douglas Street.

I would like to point out that I am tied of all the bitchiness that goes on between the volunteers and staff.

We all look forward to the days that we go and offer our services for the company and laughter but it is coming to a point where you start to think

twice about going.
.

In Anderson Street we felt that we were being watched from above, and when Rhonda came the first thing she did was to board up the windows so you felt more relaxed and you weren't frightened to do or say something. 

There are people there that think they are too good for what they are doing,

 and when you say hello or good morning they don't even have the curtsey to acknowledge you.
.
I would like to point out to you that I have always found Rhonda to be very fair and helpful, and if something were to happen that you would find that you would loose your volunteers.

Thanking you for your consideration in this matter, looking forward to a favorable outcome.

                                           Yours truly, 

                                           Kate Hann





President Marc King, 
Diocesan Council members.

It is with regret I resign from the position of Depot supervisor. I have 
been a victim of character assassination by a so called Christian group, 
who go to Mass on a daily or weekly basis. I am disappointed and hurt to 
have been forced into resigning by these people, but my health is more
important. My employment at St Vincent de Paul has been so stressful as to cause high blood pressure. I feel for the benefit of the Society you 
should be made aware of the reasons for my feeling this way.

. This group of people are both volunteers and paid staff (Not all

    volunteers and staff).

. They have slandered my name.

. Have continually written letters of complaint about me.

. Asked volunteers who have left due to ill health to sign these

    letters of complaint.

. Continued gossip goes on between theses volunteers and staff: not

    only about me.

. They delight in other peoples misfortunes.

One has to wonder how this group of people can see themselves as 
Christian. It appears they are a law unto themselves. Regardless of these 
stresses I have enjoyed my work and would like to thank the Society for giving me the opportunity of employment. I believe I have worked hard and given over and above what I was employed for, I have only had 12 
lunch breaks during my time of employment, and only when someone 
was there to relieve me. It was very king of Mr Tom Barry to journey to 
Cairns and apologise to me in front of my union representive, saying how 
St Vincent de Paul had let me down by not supporting me over an 
incident involving the above mentioned people.

My continued concern for the good name of the Society leads me to feel 
these concerns of mine should be addressed, so I am forwarding a copy of this resignation to the State President and the General Secretary.

I wish this resignation to take effect as of the 27th May 2004.                                         Yours faithfully,

Rhonda Wallace.




From "Isidoro Brischetto" <brischetto@bigpofWi.com>

I do hope that State Council, for the sake of the future of the Society, will have the moral fortitude to take positive action, and not merely make ineffective verbal/ written statements, to guide the society in Qld with full transparency and honesty, for the benefit of the needy as is required under the Rule and as a witness to the pledge the Society gives to its Benefactors when we ask and / or accept their gifts on behalf of the needy.  



STILL NO RESPONSE OR LETTERS FROM SOCIETY’S SOLICITORS TO SUE ME - SAYS IT ALL TO US! 

 Vinnies' Catholic bias put on trial                            [John Campbell at it again]
Michael McKenna
09apr07

THE ruling Catholic leadership of the St Vincent de Paul Society faces trial over alleged religious discrimination after telling one of its leaders to convert or resign as an office-holder.

The welfare organisation, founded in Paris in 1833, may be forced to change its constitution in Australia because of the looming case in Queensland's Anti-Discrimination Tribunal, brought by former volunteer and local area president Linda Walsh, a Presbyterian. 
Ms Walsh was a leading light in the organisation for more than six years, working full-time - as one of the 5000 non-Catholics in the society's 8000-strong volunteer force in Queensland - with refugees and migrants, and holding the elected position of president of three local conferences, or area groups, in Brisbane. 

But in 2004, despite being previously open about her religious status, the State Council of the society allegedly informed her that her "non-Catholic" status had become a "point of contention for some members" of the organisation. 

Ms Walsh said she was then advised she had three options: to become a Catholic, resign her elected position and remain with the society only as a member, or leave the society. 

She has not worked with the organisation since. Instead, the mother of four launched legal action against the society, seeking financial damages for pain and suffering, and changes to the worldwide constitution banning non-Catholics from leadership positions except in extreme cases. 

The society last week lost its bid to have the action thrown out on the grounds it was "frivolous and trivial" and that the ban is exempt from Australia's anti-discrimination laws because it constituted a "genuine occupational requirement". 

In its plea to the Anti-Discrimination Tribunal, the society said a worldwide review of its constitution in 2003 had stated that the "Catholic beliefs and ethos" of the organisation must be preserved. 

The society's state president, John Campbell, said the organisation welcomed volunteers and staff from "all walks of life" and that assistance was provided to anyone in need. 

"But presidents, vice-presidents and spiritual advisers must be Catholic to maintain the ethos of the society," he said. 

"The society is an international Catholic organisation that consists of many people who volunteer their time to do good works. Some do this to deepen their Catholic faith in a practical way, while others simply want to make a real difference in their community." 

Ms Walsh's solicitor, Rob Stevenson of Nathan Lawyers, said there was no reason why his client should be excluded from leadership positions with St Vincent de Paul. 

"She was working full-time for the society, doing good work and holding significant positions," he said. 

"It was no secret she was not a Catholic - she had made it known when she began volunteering and before she was elected to these positions, and no one objected."

STRESS: Volunteer Linda Walsh
Damages claims against Vinnies
 A WOMAN who says the St Vincent de Paul Society discriminated against her because she was not Catholic is seeking damages for stress and humiliation.

Linda Walsh volunteered with the Catholic lay society for 6 ½ years and was voted into important positions, including president of several conferences.

In her claim before the Anti-Discrimination Commission, the Brisbane woman, 51, says that in most of that time it was not an issue that she was not a Catholic. ​

But in January 2004 she was told that her being a non-Catholic had become a contention. 

She was given three choices – become a Catholic, resign her conference president’s position and remain a member or leave the society.

She is claiming dis-crimination on the basis of religious belief and activity and has won the first round in her case.

Last month, the Anti-Discrimination Tri-bunal rejected an application by the Queensland branch of the society to have the case thrown out. It will now get go to a tribunal hearing.

                                                                                                              

 -KAY DIBBEN




RHONDA WALLACE TO QLD WPH&S department she is still waiting for help this is despicable behaviour from Qld WPH&S department                 



Dear Sir/Madam,

I was employed as a Depot manager for the Society of St Vincent de Paul for a number of years.                                                         

 I resigned from this position in May 2004 because the following reasons.

I was consistently harassed by the administrator Mrs Maree Fell over issues I had no control over.   

The normal procedure was for, and had been for many years, that the depot manager would take home the depot vehicle in order to pick up volunteers and donations if need be, while travelling to or from work. 

With no reason or explanation Mrs Fell contacted me at work to inform me that I would no longer be allowed to drive the vehicle home. Rumours were began and circulated among other staff members and volunteers. 

These rumours were concerning my sexuality, and so I should not be working for the Catholic society.

 I took legal advice and a letter was sent to one person who I knew to be involved in these matters. However it did not stop. 

Mrs Fell would fail to give me enough notice of pending meetings or time to compose a report for a certain meeting, and then embarrass me by making remarks about these issues in front of other staff and volunteers. 

Eventually I refused to attend meeting with Mrs Fell or the Diocesan President Marc King without my union rep being present. 

One of the volunteers signed and had witnessed a Statutory Declaration stating he had witnessed two staff members speaking about this issue and then repeating it to a volunteer; this was given to the administrator. 

I attempted to have this matter dealt with by the Diocesan President Marc King, with no response. 

I had several days off work because of stress, twice I went to the hospital as a result of blood pressure. 

This constant intimidation and harassment eventually reduced me to such a desperate state, that I very seriously considered suicide. 

I was so depressed that I purchased the hose pipe and tape in order to kill myself in my car. 

I had also saved up sleeping tablets that had been prescribed to me. 

At about this time I had found another job, and so handed in my resignation to the Diocesan President, he asked me to reconsider and prayed over me, which I did but when I returned the next day the administrator said it was too late my resignation was accepted. 
This was said to me in an intimidating way. 

To my knowledge the Statutory Declaration and my attempts to address these issues were never taken any further than the Administrators office.
It is only now that I am able to tell my friends of my contemplated suicide, and feel mentally able to address these issues.  A friend of mine has recently told me that the Diocesan President Marc King, had said to him that he wished I would leave, as he didn’t want me in this job. This statement was made well before my resignation. 

I have copies of letters of support from volunteers, union rep. and the Solicitors letter. 

I kept a record of all these issues on a day to day basis. 

Yours truly, 

RHONDA WALLACE




These men allowed a young girl bullied to the point of resigning - a depot women contemplated suicide because smart arse clowns said because she is a lesbian should not work for the Catholic St Vincent de Paul Society - come on - come on - these victims have kissed goodbye to Australian Egalitarnism and the notion of “a fair-go for all” and “the clever country”
Cairns St Vincent de Paul emergency relieve volunteers opening sealed breakfast cereal boxes with bare hands reaching into the now opened boxes and bringing out maybe 3 / 4 cereal biscuits depending on what mood these charlatans are in then putting them into any handy  plastic bag then handed out to the people. 

 Judith Elizabeth Tierney when holding the official rank of Qld St Vincent de Paul State Vice president approached St Vincent de Paul Cairns administrator Mrs. Maree Fell and the Man that prays over his victims Mark King and demanded they consider the victims dignity and stop their actions now!  
This was at the time before Maree Fell and Mr King had a fall out over who would be blamed about thousands of dollars spent on a rented building [or stolen allegedly by King by Maree Fell.

She was told by Maree Fell to mind her own business as it had nothing to do with her because she was a Qld State president. 

Judith rang St Vincent de Paul Brisbane head office informing on the Cairns emergency relieve system in place - but more importantly to cover herself  in case any of the community was poisoned. Eventually this system of dealing with the hungry was stopped.        
Judith Tierney has stated the Society has grievance policies, which should in fact, have dealt with the issues. 
This is why Judith Tierney asked Qld WPH&S Cairns Regional Manager Steve Lamb if he will do nothing about this bullying of them from the Society that he and she already knows HAVE GRIEVANCE POLICIES IN PLACE BUT DO NOT USE THEM WHO DOES SHE GO TO FOR JUSTICE – LAMB NEVER ASWERED BUT CALLED THE POLICE TO HAVE US REMOVED FROM HIS OFFICE!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!   
( Because of women complaining and nothing again done about these complaints re: a number of extremely important official complaint reports where handed to Maree Fell at Cairns office regarding St Vincent de Paul Work Place Health & Safety representative Peter O’Shaughnessy these reports never surfaced!       
They were complaints that every time Peter O’Shaughnessy was in front of women he would deliberately maul his genitals, or hold and rub his balls as it has been described.  
Qld St Vincent de Paul state vice president Judith Elizabeth Tierney told him to stop doing it when he did it in front of her.                         
Rhonda Wallace reported this obscene behaviour to Marc King.           
This unreported obscene act was deliberately hidden from the police.
Rhonda Wallace has been slandered by St Vincent de Paul Cairns Work Place Health & Safety representative Peter O’Shaughnessy who deliberately mauls his genitals, or holds and rubs his balls, in front of her. (                                                                                                                                                                            
I personally witnessed the appalling behaviour of Maree Fell towards Francine Kubanek while I was with Francine in her Society office making final arrangements for the Anti-Rape classes we had arranged with St Monica’s college. 
97 students had indicated they wished to participate in my programme. 

Francine, also trying to follow the correct procedure, put in writing a detailed account of her treatment by Maree Fell, and presented it to her next higher authority, Mcauliffe; he read the now official document and returned it to her.  
Again no action taken by this hypocrite that stood there and watched a young lady be totally destroyed by Maree Fell and did nothing! 

The Society has more of my property in Mareebra and Ravenshoe and Logan city but tried to fool the public that Cairns was a one off project.                       


For the attention of the Minister for Communities and 
Disability Services 
Lindy Nelson-Carr MP,
Our reference:        C/07/02585 

                                COM 00010-2008
 

Lee Norris

Collated documented evidence was sent by registered mail by my wife to the Qld director of WPH&S.

Unbelievably it was just returned back to my wife’s address with – a yellow stick on piece of paper saying returned.  No explanation – no note – no letter nothing just the collated documented evidence. 

These vicious and sadistic attacks about my character via my wife got them the result they wanted my wife having a nervous breakdown.
 A Catholic Society ceo sending a conditional SECRET RESPONSE to Mr Smart we all wonder why I had to go to the Freedom of Information department Philj.Smart@disability.qld.gov.au.
FROM CONSULTANT PSYCHIATRIST DOCTOR JEFF TAYLOR                                              
----- Original Message -----

From:         Chris & Jeff Taylor

To:             Jimmy & Judy Tierney

Date:         Saturday, September 10, 2005 11:27 PM
Subject:     Keeping In Touch

Hi Judy, 
Are you getting any assistance up there in Cairns?  In relation to the matters aired in our last conversation, I would like to have a yarn with you over the phone again soon
Regards, 

Jeff Taylor

On my reading, these words infer that the St Vincent de Paul Society (the Society) has made previous requests to see Mr Tierney's licence.  

I appreciate Mr Tierney's circumstances and respect his opinion that the statement was intentionally false. 

has added to the stress and difficulty of your circumstances I sympathise that the conduct of Thynne & McCartney and their clients, the St Vincent de Paul Society, has caused you and your husband distress and affected your husband's health. 

John Briton 

Legal 

Services 

Commissioner


15 July 2007
Dear Jim,
Last year you contacted me about charity bullying. For your information, my recent article "Tactics against bullying at work" is available on the web at http://www.uow.edu.au/arts/sts/bmartin/pubs/07bullying.html
Regards,
Brian
 

VALUING WHISTLEBLOWERS The Whistle (Newsletter of Whistleblowers Australia), May 1998, pp. 9-10.Brian Martin email: brian_martin@uow.edu.au Go to Brian Martin's publications on suppression of dissent Brian Martin's publications Brian Martin's website
roles of responsibility, accountability, duty of care, and to act with due diligence.
We will keep exposing these highly unethical, arrogant and publicly deceptive Society 

 Officials till me receive justice, no matter how long it takes or how many governments it takes. 

Also the Cairns community disadvantaged or not want their property returned for them to use from this publicly deceptive Society.

Jim Tierney

From:    Selwyn Johnston ind@gil.com.au  FAR NORTH QUEENSLAND INDEPENDENT                                         Date:      Monday, 18 June 2007 11:04 AM                                                                                                                            To:         jjls@bigpond.com                                                                                                                                                           Subject: Re: independent are our last hope!
Selwyn Johnson ind@gil.com.au
Hi Jim,

Thank you for your e-mail, and may I say from the outset, if just 50% of what has occurred in your series of e-mail is correct, this is certainly a sad indictment of an organisation which professes to be Christian oriented.

May I suggest that you document these incidents in sequential date order, as it took me almost an hour to read your lengthy e-mail by having to jump between e-mails in an effort to maintain continuity of the events.
Having done that, may I also suggest that you contact either ACA (Nine network), This Day Tonight (SEVEN network), 4 Corners  (ABC). I am unaware of a TEN network current affairs program but you may call them and check!

This is a horrendous account of real stories that can, will and have, affected the lives of genuine giving volunteers who are at the mercy of an apparent hierarchy obsessed with POWER... and fueled with taxpayer dollars!!!
As you have already correctly identified, the organisation in question and the party politicians who you have been in contact with have all told you to '... go to blazes, don't want to know about it' (my words not theirs)!

SO... go public, via TV! It certainly would make a great current affairs story!
If I can be of further assistance... just YELL.

Respectfully

Selwyn

From:     O'CONNOR, Timothy  Timothy.O'connor@correctiveservices.qld.gov.au  
Date:     Wednesday, 18 April 2007 6:31 PM

To:         jjls@bigpond.com

Subject:  RE: I will not go away till bullys of women are exposed

 

 

HI Judy
 It is not a case that I have nothing to say but rather I have on involvement with the organisation or contact with anyone associated with that organisation as many of the people who have wronged you and Jimmy have done the same to me and I have no wish to have contact with them. On  a personal level I am struggling to cope with my youngest son who has significant mental health issues including severe depression and anxiety complicated by  suffering from Asperger syndrome. I think that you know  from your past professional background how demanding that can be on a family and trying to hold down a job. On  a personal level I injured back at work  and I now have a damaged back with ongoing pain and I also have a heart condition.
 

I wish you and Jimmy well for the future.
 

regards 
 Tim


